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March 17, 2008


Mary D. Nichols, Chair

California Air Resources Board

1001 I Street

Sacramento, California 95814
Dear Ms Nichols:

RE: Agenda Item 08-3-4 School Bus Program
Mid-Placer Public Schools Transportation Agency services 7 school districts in both urban and rural environments. Previously I was with the Los Banos Unified School District, which is a typical San Joaquin Valley school district.  At Los Banos we had pre-1977 school buses, one is still there and in service.  I am concerned about school transportation funding, safety and air quality.
School transportation funding from the state is less than 50%.  The balance is made up by the districts from general funding.  School districts are scheduled for reductions in budgets from this years funding. 
The cost of a new diesel bus with air conditioning approaches $155,000.  A CNG bus cost approaches $185,000.  ARB’s current proposal means that school districts will only be able to consider diesel buses, or fewer CNG buses.

In most cases a district that has to choose “books or buses” will opt to keep existing buses in service as long as the bodies hold up. A $10,000 engine is a lot cheaper than a $25,000+ share of a new bus.

The School Transportation Coalition will be sending you a well reasoned letter that further cover the economic and operational concerns, so I will not repeat the same information here.  I urge you to consider the following reccomendations for inclusion in your staff proposal:

1. Eliminate the required school district match of $25,000

2. Increase the cap cost for a diesel school bus to $155,000. 

3. Increase the cap cost for a CNG school bus to $185,000

4. ARB should specifically recommend that at least 75% of the funds be used for school buses.

Sincerely, 

Martin J. Ward

Chief Executive Officer
Mid-Placer Public Schools Transportation Agency
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